Alton Eastbrooke and Wooteys Residents Association AGM
Monday, 19th March 2018 – Minutes

Chair and rapporteur : Graham Titterington
13 members present, 2 apologies for absence received
Previous minutes and matters arising
The minutes of the last AGM were circulated and accepted
Annual report
No finance report was available. However after the meeting the Treasurer submitted accounts showing a current balance of £501.77p
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have remained active within ADRA. Peter Field and Graham Titterington should go to the ADRA meeting tomorrow (when the bus service will be discussed, see below). Representation on ADRA had been very useful to the Association, and there should be a regular item on the meeting agendas to decide who would attend forthcoming ADRA meetings (we are allowed to send up to 4 representatives to each meeting, of whom 2 can vote).
We have also been active in the Liaison groups for both Cadnams Farm and the Sports Ground developments and have resolved issues as they have arisen. The main issues for us have been the closure of Upper Anstey Lane, and the maintenance of the disabled parking bays for Gilmour Gardens.
A Community Litter Pick organised with Richard Bingham of Radian Housing and John Geoghegan of EHDC has twice been postponed because of bad weather and is now scheduled for March 24th.
John Field continues to communicate with members through mail chimp and our website. Members thought that we should make more use of the Alton social media sites, and George Longland offered to help with this (see below in “election of committee” section).
Flooding has been a major issue for the association. The situation has significantly improved thanks to the hard work of members and external organisations. The construction of the Cadnams Farm estate has so far stemmed the run off coming down the hillside. Thames Water has cleaned the foul sewer (probably for the first time) and this has had a substantial effect on the flow of waste water. Hampshire County Council has cleaned the storm drain. However Anstey Lane still has problems with the soak away drains.
As a Community Social, we have been discussing a summer bar-be-cue. Bob Curtis will explore whether we could hold it in the Rugby Club, and this suggestion found favour with the meeting. The building can accommodate 100 people indoors, and a lot more outside. He believes the club are keen to increase the amount of community use of its building. The meeting wanted to ensure that the residents of the new estates are invited to this event. The suggested date was a weekend in July, with Sunday afternoon finding favour. It is essential that we avoid other Alton town events.
Election of committee
Currently Ray Briscall (Treasurer), Derek Holloway, Graham Titterington (coopted as chair). These were all confirmed by the meeting. In addition Jonathan Cotty, who is a new resident in Edward Road, offered to serve on the committee, and George Longland offered to organise a Facebook page for the Association. Both offers were enthusiastically accepted by the meeting.
Future meeting pattern
There was a lively discussion on why our attendances have recently declined and whether an alternative pattern of meetings would help. The meeting voted to retain the practice of holding a regular meeting every 2 months (augmented when necessary by urgent business)  by a clear margin. However the experiment of meeting on different days of the week was thought to have caused confusion and the meeting wished to move back to having a regular evening. When the week days were considered there was a large majority favouring meetings on Monday evenings. Consequently we should aim to meet on the first Monday in June, August, October, December, February, and an AGM in April unless there is a strong reason to vary this, such as a Bank Holiday or non-availability of the meeting room.
Community bus service
The meeting heard that Councillor Robert Saunders met with Tim Houghton (Chief Exec) of Community First. He is now in a position to support a public meeting to discuss options for them to provide some type of additional service to that provided by Stagecoach. This may initially be a Saturday service. He has suggested that Robert involve the local residents association in setting up the public meeting and in coordinating any service provided. I understand that the involvement of a RA would also enable access to grant funding. Tim has suggested that the RA identify a venue for a public meeting and let him know some possible dates. Robert, Tim and the RA chairman would co-host the meeting. Robert also plans to mention this at the ADRA meeting on 20/3/2018. 
Consequently the meeting decided to ask for a Monday meeting at Wooteys School, and decided to advertise this meeting extensively including 2 bus stop posters from Dataprint and a leaflet drop if possible. Councillor Phillips said that he and Councillor Orme would be prepared to fund this meeting and its publicity from their councillor allowance, and Richard Bingham offered his help with designing the poster. (This would also offer an opportunity to publicise the Association.)
Any other business
There was a discussion about environmental conditions on development applications, particularly with regard to dormice and Cadnams Farm, but we strongly believe this mitigation will have been put in place in the planning process. 
The consultation sessions relating to the proposed “community facility” in the brewery site were listed.
The litter pick will take place on Saturday (24/3/2018) from the back entrance of Alton College, from 10:00 am to midday.
The footpath that connects Cadnams farm and Eggars School (running past Alton School, formerly the Convent) is not mettled and needs improvement. The first step is to determine who owns the land and Councillor Phillips offered to help find this information.
Date of next meeting
Monday, 4th June 2018, and then every 2 months.

